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 7:00 pm         December 19, 2018 
 

659th MEETING OF THE 
HORSESHOE BEND CITY COUNCIL 

Mayor Pat Goff called the meeting to order with Councilpersons Cooper, Corvinus, Stirm and 
Riley present. Also present, City Clerk Gina Elmer.  
  
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Councilman Stirm made a motion to approve the agenda. Councilman Corvinus seconded. All 
ayes. Motion carried. 
Councilman Corvinus made a motion to approve the minutes for the 658th meeting of the City 
Council on November 28, 2018 meeting. Councilman Riley seconded. All ayes. Motion 
carried. 
Councilwoman Cooper made a motion to pay the City’s bills as presented. Councilman Corvinus 
seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
New Business: 
Jobie Catherman- Jobie presented Council with bids for the cost of a new service truck for public 
works. The bids included upgrades for a snowplow to be added and utility bed for the truck. 
After doing some research Jobie found that he could get forty percent off a new truck through the 
State of Idaho purchasing competitive bids in our area with Mountain Home Auto Ranch. The 
truck will also be equipped with a hitch so that they can pull trailers if needed. The cost of the 
2019 Ford F250 ¾ ton four wheel drive will be $36,507.00. The truck will have a five year, 
60,000 mile warranty and full service contract. The City has the money in the contingency fund 
to pay for the truck. Mayor Goff feels that this truck will be a benefit to the City and the cost is a 
good deal. Councilwoman Cooper says that using the truck as a snowplow will be very helpful 
on our narrow streets. Councilman Stirm made a motion to purchase the truck for $40,000.00 or 
less. Councilman Corvinus seconded. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
Liquor License- The City Clerk provided Council with a list of the applications for this year’s 
liquor licenses. Councilwoman Cooper made a motion to approve the applications for 2019 if 
they are completed and in by December 31, 2019. Councilman Riley seconded. All ayes. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
Old Business: 
No Old Business 

 
Department Updates: 

• EMS: 
Michele brothers reported that there were only three runs this month. 
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• Public Works:  
Michele Brothers reported that the water has been cold but has not caused any problems. 
They are all ready for winter conditions. The heater went out at the sewer and water 
plants and had to be fixed. 

• City Engineer: 
Amy Woodruff – They are still working on the items she talked about last month such as 
the NDPES permit and the production well. She is also looking for the agreement 
between the City and ITD concerning the construction of the new sewer line. There has 
not been much communication from ITD concerning the project. Mayor Goff wants the 
City property to be considered for a staging area during construction. 
 

Public Comment: 
 Mayor Goff wished everyone a Merry Christmas. 

 
 

           
 
Meeting Adjourned 7:19pm. 
 
 
   
 
 
ATTEST:     _____________________________               _____________________________ 
                      City Clerk                                                       Mayor 


